Agenda Item No:            


OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE[image: image1.jpg]www.carlisle.gov.uk





Committee Report

Public



Date of Meeting:


5th July 2007

Title:


CIRCULATION OF COMMITTEE PAPERS TO SUBSTITUTE MEMBERS OF O&S COMMITTEES

Report of:


Head of Scrutiny

Report reference:
OS 0907

Summary:

In an attempt to reduce the environmental impact of the committee, the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee ceased circulating full paper copies of Committee papers to substitute Members of the Committee in December 2006, on a trial basis. The trial has proved successful and it is suggested that this should now be considered as a standard way of operating for all O&S Committees.

Questions for / input required from Scrutiny:

· Do Members think the change of practice has been successful?

· Do Members consider it appropriate to stop circulating full paper copies of Committee papers to all O&S Committees?

· Are there other ways in which the O&S Committees could reduce their environmental impact?

Recommendations:

1. That full sets of committee papers are no longer circulated to substitute Members of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees.

2. That the Executive be asked to consider ways in which the environmental impact of all City Council committees could be reduced.

Contact Officer:
Dave Taylor
Ext:
7245

1. Introduction

The Infrastructure O&S Committee gave some consideration in the 2006-2007 civic year to how it might reduce its own environmental impact. It was decided at the meeting on 30th November that one way of reducing the committee’s paper consumption would be not to send the full set of committee papers to substitute Members. This arrangement was introduced for a trial period from January 2007 to May 2007.

2.
What Changed?

Throughout the trial period, substitute Members received just the Agenda for each Committee meeting. A full set of papers was placed in the Resource Room and, of course, if Members wished they could look at all the committee papers through CMIS, the authority’s Committee Management Information System.

The idea was that if a Member was asked to substitute at a particular meeting, the person who they were substituting for would pass on their copy of the committee papers. Where this did not prove possible, or a Member was asked to substitute at short notice, provision was made so that a copy of the papers could be obtained from the Committee Clerks. Only one spare copy of the papers was retained by the Clerks and it was stressed to substitute Members that it was important to try and get the papers from the Member they were substituting for. 

It was agreed by the Committee that these arrangements would operate from December 2006 on a trial basis until the end of the municipal year. It was always the intention that, if successful, the change would become permanent and that this would serve as best practice for some of the other committees within the City Council. 

3. What were the results of the trial?

No adverse comments about the trial were made during the trial to the Overview and Scrutiny officers. Similarly, the Legal and Democratic Services team have not reported any problems with the scheme and noted that they had only one or two additional requests for sets of papers.

Members and substitutes of the Committee were e-mailed on 22nd June and asked for any comments about the trial. They were asked to make sure that comments were sent to me by Weds 4th July at the latest so I will be able to verbally report any feedback from Members of the Committee at the meeting.

4.
What now? 

Clearly, if significant negative feedback comes from the Infrastructure O&S Members, the arrangements for circulation to substitutes will be reconsidered.

However, if little or no negative feedback is received, the trial arrangement will become a permanent one for Infrastructure O&S.  There are then two further questions to be answered:

· Should the arrangements be extended to all O&S Committees?

· Should the Executive be asked to consider what steps could be taken for the other committees of the City Council?

Members may have their own suggestions about the sorts of changes which Committees could make to reduce their own environmental impact. It is, however, worth noting that changes to the circulation of papers to substitute members of committees that make decisions which can be challenged externally (e.g. Licensing Committee, Development Control Committee) needs to be treated with caution.

5. 
Recommendations

1. That full sets of committee papers are no longer circulated to substitute Members of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees.

2. That the Executive be asked to consider ways in which the environmental impact of all City Council committees could be reduced.
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